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 September 2011 

DursleyTab URC Wot’s On
www.dursleytab.org.uk
Sun 4 Sep 10.30am Communion Service led by Rev Simon Helme  Theme: 

Creation– The Forest. Reading: Acts 17:22–28; Genesis 2:4b–22 Psalm 139:13–16 John 3:1–16 
Tue 6 Sep 9am-11.30am  Fabric Panel meet to work on church premises. Come and help us if you can with this worthwhile job.  Painting, mending things, any DIY jobs etc. 

Tue 6 Sep 9.30am Prayer Group meet in the Reception room. 

Wed 7 Sep 10am-1pm Family Café in the main sanctuary of the Tabernacle.   

Thu 8 Sep 7.30-8.30pm Open Elders Meeting in the Upper Hall come and join in  (details inside)

Sat 10 Sep Gloucester Historic Churches Trust Cycle Ride (full details inside)

Sun 11 Sep 10.30am Morning worship led by Rev Simon Helme followed by Church Meeting

Theme: Creation – The Land. Reading:  Psalm 139:7–12; Genesis 3:14–19; 4:8–16; Romans 5:12–17; Matthew 12:38–40
Tue 13 Sep 9.am Fabric Panel meet to work on church premises. New helpers welcome. 

Tue 13 Sep 9.30am Prayer Group meet in the Reception room. Everyone welcome.

Tue 13 Sep 8pm TAB MEN’S GROUP  Meeting at the Old Spot. An opportunity to share about our occupations, how we got into them and the challenges we face.
Wed 14 Sep 10am-1pm Family Café in the main sanctuary of the Tabernacle.

Sun 18 Sep 10.30 am Harvest Thanksgiving Service led by Rev Simon Helme

Creation – The Wilderness. Reading: Romans 8:18–27; Joel 1:8–10, 17–20;Psalm 18:6–19; Matthew 3:13—4:2 or Mark 1:9–13 

5pm Harvest Tea followed by Harvest Communion Service approx 6pm 

Tue 20 Sep 9am Fabric Panel meet to work on church premises.

Tue 20 Sep 9.30am Prayer Group meet in the Reception room.

Tue 20 Sep 2pm WOMEN’S GUILD MEET IN UPPER HALL  NEW TIME (details inside)

Tue 20 Sep 7.30pm Churches Together in Cam, Dursley and District have their AGM and Forum meeting at St Georges Upper Cam. Simon Helme will be made the new convenor. 
Wed 21 Sep 10am-1pm Family Café in the main sanctuary of the Tabernacle.

Sat 24 Sep 9.30am-11.30am Saturday Coffee Morning  hosted by Gill & Vic Watts. Cakes and other items to sell would be very much appreciated and your support would be most welcome.
Sat 24 Sep 7.30-11pm The Tabernacle Barn Dance at Coaley Hall (see inside for full details).

Sun 25 Sep 10.30am Back to church Sunday led by Rev Simon Helme  (More details inside)

Theme: Creation – The River. Reading: Revelation 22:1–5; Genesis 8:20–22; 9:12–17; Psalm 104:27–33; Matthew 28:1–10

Sun 25 Sep 2.45pm The Quarry Chapel celebrate their harvest . All Welcome.
Tue 27 Sep 9am Fabric Panel meet to work on church premises.

Tue 27 Sep 9.30am Prayer Group meet in the Reception room.

Wed 28 Sep 10am-1pm Family Café in the main sanctuary of the Tabernacle.

Wed 28 Sep 2pm at the Tab. Dursley Pastorate Council will take place.  
The Ministers Day Off is now Monday. Please avoid contacting him on that day unless it is an emergency.

Tab Choir

Would anyone like to join the Choir to rehearse for an anthem for Harvest Festival on Sept.18th.  Any new members who would like to join us for performing an occasional item in Church would be very welcome.  Please could you let Hazel Harris on 542102 know if you are interested.  Alternatively just turn up on Tuesday morning 30th August. at 10.30am for a first rehearsal.   Future rehearsals to be arranged to suit everyone.

 FLOWERS FOR AUGUST WERE KINDLY GIVEN BY:- 

7 Aug
Gladys Marriott    14 Aug Ronnie Harding    21 Aug Sally & Terry Larkham                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            A rota for those wishing to give flowers to our church is now on the notice board in the vestibule.  Please put your name against the date you prefer and let Joan Kingham know whether you wish to buy your own flowers or would prefer to give a donation to the flower fund.   It is always good to say “thank you “, and we as a fellowship are grateful to those who every week distribute the church flowers to the sick and housebound who not only receive beautiful flowers, they also have a much appreciated visit from the church.                      
Thank you, also to the faithful band of gifted flower arrangers, and to those who give the flowers from time to time.  The ministry of flowers is a very important part of our service to the church.
Gifts for Harvest – 18th September: Gifts of flowers, fruit and veg, will be distributed to the elderly and housebound. Gifts of tinned food and dry food will be used for the establishment of a food bank for the Dursley and Stroud area. 
Jean and Chas Jukes would like to say thank you for the cards, messages and flowers and all the loving care from all our friends at the Tab. We so appreciated it. 

Joan Whiting would like to thank the church and members for flowers and cards on the celebration of my 80th birthday, greatly appreciated, I had a super day.

A thank you note from Shirley Welsh  Shirley would like to thank all the many kind friends at the tab for all their cards, good wishes and prayers while she was in hospital.  Your support meant a lot to her and Matt during that time.

News of the church family.  Welcome home to Simon and family. We hope they have had a happy and restful holiday.  It has been a worrying month for several of our members.  Ron Jones has been quite unwell, and Shirley Welsh has had a spell in Gloucester Hospital with heart trouble.  We hope she will be home again by the time you read this.  Avril Lammings has been in hospital for an operation but is home again now, and we hope she will soon be feeling well again. Philip Denning had a nasty fall, injuring his ankle, but we are glad to see him back in church. Peter Strange has also had a fall and we have missed him from our worship.  Peggy Tresise had her knee operation postponed, and now hopes to have it on September 12th.  We sincerely hope there will be no further delays.  Betty Hearn’s operation has been fixed for 5th October.  We hope this time things will go well for Betty too.  It was good to see Jean & Charles Jukes back in church.  We do hope their improvement will continue.  It was also good to see Elaine Jones back in church as she has been suffering from very painful phlebitis. Joan Kingham fell and broke her wrist, and was in a lot of pain. We hope that it will heal soon and  she will be pain free.   It was good to see Adina Povey back among us again.  

Leprosy Mission Coffee Morning.  Thank you to all who helped, contributed in any way and supported this event.  Rev. Bill Hewis said there is no where else he goes in his area- where he can raise £300 on the TLM stall in 2 hours.  £390.68 was raised on our stalls, £245 given in donations £235 of which was gift aided - resulting in a further £58 coming from the government.  This makes a total of £993.68.  It is so good to see all the Dursley Churches working for this charity each August.  Come and hear Bill at our morning service on Oct 23rd.

Women’s Guild  From the start of the new session the Guild will be meeting only once per month, on the third Tuesday.  The first meeting will be on September 20, starting at the new time of 2pm, when Julie Barnfield will be giving a talk entitled ‘Nonsense and Nostalgia’.

AN OPEN ELDERS MEETING will take place at 7.30pm Thursday 8th September Tab Upper Hall. As mentioned at the recent church meeting, for a trial period, there will be occasional open elders meetings where members can meet up with elders in special ministries to discuss pertinent issues in the church life. At the Open Elders meeting on 8th Sept elders will be present in five different areas on the church premises between 7.30-8.30/9pm. They will represent the different areas of the church’s ministry: 

Administration; worship and education; mission; property and finance; pastoral. Members are invited to drop in on any of these meetings to raise questions and issues, bring ideas or comments, and to join in discussion on present issues. 

The Admin ministry will be trying to finalise a policy on church membership such as when non attending members should be removed from the church roll; as well as the introduction of a church directory and updating the church website. The Worship ministry will be finalising a recommendation to the church meeting about morning worship and whether to carry on with the split services or not; they will also look at plans for harvest and Christmas and the educational needs of the church, especially the running of church fellowship groups and future church weeks/weekends away. Property and Finance will be tackling the ongoing refurbishment of the premises – especially lower and upper halls; Pastoral ministry will review the welcome team and prayer team;   Mission will be planning for the Back to Church Sunday 25th Sept, the latest Alpha Course, the URC radical Welcome Campaign ‘Zero Intolerance’, as well as reflecting on the Church’s response to the Big Society and the cuts in public spending. 

These are open meetings – feel free to attend and take part in the discussion and shaping of the future of the church. 

 Leading Worship Training Course At the end of summer I intend to run a short course to train people in leading worship. If you are interested in this aspect of the church’s ministry please speak to me by the end of this month. Thanks Simon (542344)

INTERESTED IN BECOMING A CHURCH MEMBER? To find out more speak to Simon – 542344. 

Next service to welcome new members will take place on the anniversary of the inauguration of the United Reformed Church October 2nd 

GARDEN OF REST  Sally &Terry would like to say thank you for the gifts (and promises of gifts) for the bird feeder in the Garden of rest, while we are happy to take responsibility for stocking the feeder any support is very much appreciated.’ Terry or Sally on 542175.  
Dursley Tabernacle School of Theology –Next meetings Thursdays 1ST SEPT and 29th September 7.30pm for 7.45pm Dursley Tab. If you wish to be part of this school you will need to get hold of a copy of Alister’s McGrath’s Christian theology: an introduction. There have been five revisions of the book. The present edition is published by Publisher: Wiley-Blackwell; 5th Edition edition (24 Sep 2010) ISBN-10: 1444335146 ISBN-13: 978-1444335149 Amazon are selling it at anything from £20-£5.  Please read chapter TEN (trinity) for 1st Sept  and chapter ELEVEN (The Doctrine of the Person of Christ) for 29th Sept in preparation. Contact Revd Simon Helme, The Parsonage, 3 Parsonage Street, Dursley, GL11 4BW, 01453 542344. Other dates for the year are as follows:; 3rd November; 1st December 
SPRING HARVEST – MINEHEAD April 2012 

Spring Harvest is a Christian festival of worship, teaching, children and youth activities that inspires and encourages the church in its faith and mission. It has been running for over thirty years and attracts thousands of people to the Butlins Holidays sites in Minehead and Skegness over the Easter holidays. All churches who share an evangelical understanding of the Christine faith are represented. This year’s theme is Church Actually and will be looking at how the church can be hope for the world. Looking at the mission of the church in our culture and our calling as God’s people. The Helmes and the Pritchards are thinking of going - if anyone else is interested speak to them. Numbers need to be confirmed by the end of summer. See the leaflets on the church notice boards.

Dates for your diaries                                                                                                           
Sat 10th Sep The Gloucestershire Historic Churches Trust (GHCT) annual “Ride and Stride” event takes place. 

The GHCT is a registered charity providing funds to churches in Gloucestershire in support of property maintenance and development.

They assisted our Sanctuary refurbishment programme and have already made a significant contribution to our Community Rooms project.


The Ride and Stride is a sponsored event for any cyclists or walkers (or horse riders!).  The aim being to visit as many churches as possible on the day.

This years’ organiser is Dennis Allen, who will be looking for sponsors.  If anyone else wishes to take part please contact him for a sponsorship form.

Sun 11 Sep 11.30 am - 12.30pm.  NEXT CHURCH MEETING – after morning worship.

FOOD BANK – churches in Stroud and Dursley and cam have been working together over the past few months in order to try and act out God’s love and support to those who are in crisis situations and to move toward ending poverty in our communities. 

Thu 15 Sep 7.30pm at St Alban’s church in Parliament St, Stroud, there will be a vision evening with Anne Danks from the Trussell Trust giving a presentation on why and how we can set up a Food bank. If you are interested in going please see Simon Helme. 

Sat 17th Sep 7.30pm Dursley Methodist Church The Dursley Male Voice Choir  (Tickets £7.50 children under 14, £5)from Durcans, The Lighthouse, Clutterbucks of Cam , or on the door.

Sat 24th Sep Coaley Hall, from 7.30 – 11.00pm, The Tabernacle Barn Dance Adults £10, children over 5 £5 and family ticket £30, including supper. Volunteers needed to help set up. Full details and tickets from Helene Dalrymple and members of the events team 

, buy early to avoid disappointment. 

Sat 17 Sep at Rodborough Tabernacle URC – “Finding the Peace Within” – led by Francesca Tolond, an associate member of the Iona Community, and organised by Rev Sian Collins, the West Midlands Synod Retreat Coordinator, and assisted by Glennis Massey. Contact Sian Collins on 01453 832897 to book a place. 

24th Sep 10.00am – 4.00pm URC Multicultural Celebration 2011Come and catch the vision of the multicultural church and be inspired! Celebrate our diverse spirituality and ethos, share across cultures, develop friendships at this all age event, which will be led by Revd Dr Kirsty Thorpe and Revd Nigel Uden, at Carrs Lane Church Centre, Carrs Lane, Birmingham B4 7SX

Sun 25 Sep Back to Church Sunday is now the largest single local-church invitational initiative in the world. It is based on the simplest and shortest step in evangelism - that we should invite someone we already know to something we love; invite our friend to our church. The initial focus was to invite ‘back’ those who used to attend, but we want to ensure that anyone who doesn’t currently attend can be guaranteed a specially warm welcome.

BTCS has grown beyond all expectations since the first one in Greater Manchester in 2004. This is the first year that the Tab has taken part in the initiative. Special invites and postcards are available at the back of the church. Please take them and invite people you know.

Saturday 8th October 7.15 for 7.30pm start.  Wine and cheese tasting quiz.  Another event organised by the fund raising team.  You will need teams of four.  Come and join the fun!  Tickets £7.50 each will be available in September. See Ron Swanwick for more details.

 The Alpha Course – starts in October The Alpha course is open to everyone interested in discovering what Christianity is about. Come, relax, eat, share your thoughts and explore the meaning of life. Find out more at http://uk.alpha.org  Publicity material, invitation leaflets, will be available soon. Speak to Simon (542344 or shelme@btinternet.com ) if you are interested in taking part.

SYNOD VISITS TO THE CHURCH OF NORTH INDIA – NOV 2011, OR FEB 2012As part of our link with the Church of North India, our synod is running two exchange visits to India. In November this year a visit will take place to Amritsar and in February next year to Durgapur in West Bengal. The Synod hopes the travel costs will be subsidised. If you are interested in going on one of the exchanges please speak to Simon or Liz.
WEST MIDLANDS SYNOD IGNITE – 14-15TH OCTOBER 

The next synod will be a 24 hour event at the Holiday inn in the centre of Birmingham.  

Tue 4 Oct 7.30pm Gloucestershire Churches Together Forum Meeting at the Greek Orthodox Church of St. John Chrysostom, Bentham nr Cheltenham. The speaker will be the Most Reverend Kallistos, Metropolitan of Diokleia and he will be speaking on the subject of Orthodox Spirituality and Prayer. Refreshments will be available and all are welcome. Metropolitan Kallistos is a seminal figure within the Orthodox Church and exercises a world-wide a ministry of lecturing and preaching and Gloucestershire Churches Together is very pleased and privileged to offer this invitation. More information from Alison Evans (County Ecumenical Officer) 01453 824034

Sat 29 Oct 10 am to 3 pm Spirituality Network for Gloucestershire Cathedral Day at Gloucester Cathedral when the “Vicar of Baghdad”, Revd. Canon Andrew White will be leading a day entitled A Journey in Faith. Canon Andrew White both works as a priest in Baghdad and exercises a ministry of mediation and reconciliation in the Middle East. The cost of the day is £10 and tickets can be reserved by contacting Revd. Pauline Green 01454 311936 e-mail pgreen@clara.co.uk The Spirituality Network is very pleased that Canon White is able to lead this day and hopes that folk locally will take up the invitation to hear him speak. 

The Gardener’s Hymn

Published in Alveston church magazine

All things bright and beautiful, all creatures great and small

All things bright and beautiful the Lord God made them all 

But what we never mention though gardens know its true

Is when he made the goodies, he made the baddies too

All things spray and swattable, disasters great and small

All things paraquatable, the Lord God made them all

The greenfly on the roses, the maggots on the peas

Manure that fills our noses he also gave us these

The fungus on the goosegogs, the club root on the greens

The slugs that eat the lettuce and chew the aubergines

The drought that kills the fuschias and frost that nips the buds

The rain that drowns the seedlings and blight that hits the spuds

The midges and mosquitoes, the nettles and the weeds

The pigeons in the green stuff, the sparrows on the seeds

The fly that gets the carrots, the wasp that eat the plums

How black the gardeners outlook-though green may be his thumbs.

But still we gardeners labour midst vegetables and flowers

And pray what hits our neighbours will somehow bypass ours!!

Church Fellowship groups 2011-12
Our fellowship groups will be resuming at the end of September and we will be having some new groups starting and others continuing with some new leaders and different venues. Why not consider joining one if you haven’t tried before. We use “Seasons of the Spirit” Material which links in with our worship themes. If you would like to join a group please speak to Liz Swanwick, fellowship group co-ordinator, or any of the leaders. This is a very good way to get to know people and to have fellowship and fun. The fellowship groups will recommence in the week beginning the 25th September. 

	Day and Time
	Host
	Leader
	Address
	Phone contact

	Tuesday 7.30pm
	Andrew and Alison Philips
	Andrew Philips
	29 Accacia Drive, Cam
	07971 608773

	Wednesday 2.30pm
	Shirley Welsh
	Shirley Welsh
	The Quarry Chapel, Cam
	543549

	Wednesday 7.30pm
	Jan and Gray Strutt
	Jan, Lionel Jones and Peggy Tresise
	5 Dursley Court, Cedar Drive, Dursley
	519640

	Thursday 2.30
	Ronnie Harding
	Helene Dalrymple and Elaine Jones
	11Shakespeare Road, Dursley
	547080



September Rotas,  swap if necessary and amend the copy in the reception room.

	Duty
	4th 

September
	11th September
	18th September
	25th September

	Duty Elder
	Peggy Tresise
	Lionel Jones
	Rodney Irvine
	Ronnie Harding

	Vestry Elder
	Carol or Dennis Allen
	Peggy Tresise
	Martine Carter
	Jan Strutt

	Reader 1
	John Harris
	Malcolm Harris
	Zoe Avastu
	Rodney Irvine

	Reader 2
	Matt Welsh
	Glyn Goulden
	Hilary Peacocke
	Iain Hearn

	Door Duty
	Gloria & Mike 

Pritchard
	Jean & John Harris
	Mary & Michael Weedon
	Lita & Ron Heathman

	Welcome Team
	Zoe Avastu 

Joan Kingham

Helene Dalrymple
	Shirley Welsh 

Matt Welsh

Ronnie Harding
	Jan Strutt 

Gray Strutt

Peggy Tresise
	Iain Hearn 

Martine Carter

Hilary Green

	Flower Distribution
	Shirley Welsh
	Hazel Harris
	Harvest Festival
	Peggy Tresise


Communion Preparation: Gloria Pritchard                                                                                                      Communion Servers: Rodney Irvine, Lionel Jones, Ronnie Harding, Liz Swanwick
    Share a Prayer, and make Dursley Tab a powerful prayer base.
1.  Please remember our children and young people  returning to a new school year.  Some change from junior to senior school and some go to college and university.  We especially remember those students returning to university for their final year.  

Hold Emma, our youth worker, in your prayers and for the contacts she will make with our local schools.  Think too, of Emma and Heidi in their work with the family café .

2.  We think of the discussions taking place for the establishment of food banks in Stroud, Stonehouse, Cam and Dursley.  There is a special vision meeting on September 15th, details of venue to be announced .  Please pray that God will find the folk with special interests and skills, who can help the people who come for food aid, but who need guidance re jobs, housing, benefits and social services.  There will also be a need for folk to operate the food banks and offer tea, coffee and friendship.  Sadly, the economic situation is showing a great need for this service.

3.  South Sudan became independent from the north, in early July.  Children make up over HALF of the South Sudan’s population and are the most vulnerable to hunger, disease, violence, exploitation and abuse.  45% of children under the age of 5 suffer from malnutrition.  Save the Children have been distributing high-energy food bars in remote areas.  Please pray for this new country - that there will be enough to eat for those suffering from malnutrition - that there will be an end to fighting and an improvement in living conditions.
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DursleyTabernacle Wot’s On
www.dursleytab.org.uk


